
Everyone at Coupar Angus Primary School would like to take this opportunity to wish all our children and families a very happy Christmas holiday.   We finish on Friday 22nd December at 12.00 noon and school resumes on Monday 8th January, 2018. 

We have Nativity plays, parties and the carol concert over the next couple of weeks and it will be a very busy time in school. Please check all the dates on the last page of this newsletter.  As usual, you can contact me on the email address below if you have any questions, queries or concerns. 

couparangus@pkc.gov.uk
Also please look at the school and nursery Facebook page/groups for more information. 

Please remember school fund minutes are available to parents on request and are on our website. 

Our parent/child questionnaire will be ready for January 2018 and will be asking for your views on the school, what we are doing well and what we could do better.  We are also keen to hear about how we can support parents to be more involved in their children’s learning and are keen to hear any suggestions. 
N Drew 

SOC 

Our Parent Council   have their own parent SOC Facebook group if you would like to join please follow the link on our Facebook page.   Recently the children asked SOC for funds to buy some playground items, such as a buddy bench, bags with equipment (skipping ropes, hoops, bean bags , rackets, etc) and more outdoor seating.  Please contact SOC and let them know your thoughts as they cannot authorise the spend without parent agreement. 
The next SOC meeting is Thursday 25th January at 5.30pm, all welcome. 
P7 Meeting the Provost 
On Thursday 23rd November the P7 class met with the Provost to celebrate the end of the burn project with Pride of Place.  There was a lovely article in the Blairgowrie Advertiser last week.  If you haven’t seen the information boards at the burn and along the road or the leaflet, do have a look.  A huge well done to P7 and POP for all their hard work. 
Book Fair 

Thank you very much for supporting the school through the Book Fair.  We have raised £300 in free books for the school, which we will select in January. 
Carol concert
Tickets are still available for both the Tuesday 12th (1.30pm) and the Thursday the 14th (6.30pm) from the school office, or through parent pay if you would like more, or haven’t got yours yet.  Tickets should be bought before the event as we don’t anticipate having lots of free seats on the night. 

There are lots of tickets left for the Tuesday afternoon, so if you are free, please send in a note to the office for tickets, or buy through parent pay. 

Children should bring a Christmas jumper or top or/and tinsel to school to wear for both performances by Monday 11th December.   

We will be selling raffle tickets and guess the weight of the cake on both events and there will be tea and coffee available. 

If any parents are available to help before either concert with selling raffle tickets, please let us know. (We will reserve your seat!)

Many thanks.  

On Tuesday 12th December to make sure the hall is all set up for the carol concert, we have asked Tayside Contracts to provide the children with a hot bagged lunch.  This will allow them to eat in the classrooms.  They will get sausages on a roll instead of sausages and gravy and this will be the meat choice.  Macaroni cheese will still be available and also the sandwich.  They will get the usual fruit pots and cake as well. 
Nativity 
The nursery Nativity and party is on Monday 18th December from 9.30am – 11.30am. All parents are welcome to join us for both these events.  Children who do not come to nursery on a Monday morning are invited to come this session as an extra. 

There will be a rehearsal on Friday 15th December for all the children and nursery will let you know the time. 
P1 & P1/2 & p2 Nativity 
On Wednesday 20th December from 2pm the three classes will perform their nativity for all parents and friends who wish to come.  They will also perform this again at the end of the term service on Friday 22nd December, 10am. However, this quieter performance allows the parents to see their children for a little longer in their costumes and take some individual photographs at the end.   All welcome.   
Please send in costumes as per the letter as soon as you can. 
Friday 15th December

Christmas jumper day and school Christmas dinner day.  Please come to school dressed in your Christmas jumper or top, tinsel. 
End of term service
The end of term service is on Friday 22nd December at 10am – 11am approx.  The P1-2 children will perform their nativity and we will have two songs from the school choir.  All welcome. 
Cold weather 

Now that the weather is turning colder please ensure your child brings a jumper and coat to school as well as hats, scarves and gloves if appropriate.   The children are outside at lunchtime and break unless the weather is very 
bad and so we want them to be cosy and warm. 

Lost property is in both buildings and if items found have names on them we do try to return them to the owners. 

Severe weather information was on the November newsletter and I will attach it to the January newsletter as well. 
Show Racism the Red card

P7 took part in Show Racism the Red card this week. They learned what racism is and how it can feel for people to be treated unfairly due to their race or religion.  
A man from St Jonhston football team came into p7 to talk about showing racism the red card and judging people by what they look like. Being racist is when someone does mean things or says mean things to other people because of their skin colour, where they come from, culture or religion. Racism can be happening at school, work or on social media. By Abigail P7. 

P1 Enrolment for 2018/19 session
Please note that enrolment for school for P1 children for session August 2018/19 is from Monday 15th January to Friday 19th January.  Parents can come to the school office and collect registration forms and need birth certificates and proof of address to enroll their child in school. The office team will be happy to help or answer any questions. 

House Competition for Butterybank 
Children from P1 to P7 have been working on information boards about Butterybank for a House competition set by Iain Bentley and Rona McKinnon. Each house created a board with pictures, information, questions, diagrams and facts about the plants, trees, insects and wildlife found on the site.  A group of children from P4-7 presented their ideas to Iain and Rona this week and they will decide on the winning house, but they were so impressed that they intend to use some of the ideas from each House board in the final board that will be created for the Butterybank woodland.  Well done to all the children for their hard work, fact finding and team work in preparing their boards. 
Dates for Diary 2017/18  

Class assembly dates are on a Friday at 10.50am, parents and friends are welcome to attend when it is your child’s class assembly:

P7 – 9th February 2018 
P1- Friday 16th March 2018 
P1/2- Friday 23rd March 2018  

P3-Friday 4th May 2018 

P2- Friday 11th May 2018 
School Carol Concert involving P1- P7 pupils 

Tuesday 12th December,1.30pm - 3pm and Thursday 14th December, 6.30pm - 8pm.   
Friday 15th December, School Christmas lunch and Christmas jumper day, small donation.  

Wednesday 20th December

P1 & P2 pupils Nativity in the afternoon

Also will be at the end of term service on Friday 22nd December, at approx. 10am. 

Monday 18th December 2017 – Nursery Christmas nativity and party – am 
Friday 22nd December 12.00noon - school closes for Christmas holidays.

End of term service at approx. 10am on Friday 22nd December 

************Parties:

Thursday 21st December will be P1/2,    P3/4 and P5, 6, 7 parties. 

P5, 6, 7 will be in the morning and P1 & P2 and then P3/4 will be in the afternoon. 

Children can wear their party clothes or bring them to change. 

Monday 8th January 2017 – Back to school 

SOC meeting – Thursday 25th January 5.30pm 

Wednesday 14th February 2018 – inservice day 

Thursday 15th & Friday 16th, 2018 – holiday 

Friday 23rd February 2018 – Bingo Tea 

Thursday 15th March, 2018, 5pm - 7.30pm  Parent Contact 

Tuesday 20th March 3.30- 6pm Parent Contact 

Thursday 29th March 2018 – school closes at 3.15pm for Easter holiday

Monday 16th April 2018 – inservice day 

Tuesday 17th April 2018 – school opens for children 

Monday 30th April 2018- Friday 4th May – P7 Residential Trip 

Monday 7th May 2018 – May Day Holiday

Thursday 10th May 2018 – SOC meeting 5.30pm 

Wednesday 6th June 2018 – Reports issued to parents 

Thursday 28th June 2018 –school closes at 12.00 for summer holiday. 

N. Drew.
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